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Waikato Biodiversity Forum Newsletter June 2006 Number 12
Kia Ora/Greetings to all Forum Members 

Some of you will be into the planting cycle of the year and very busy out on community plantings or on your own land.  As I look out the window of my office today  -it is the best first day of winter we could hope for –calm and sunny.  
Biodiversity Forum- 
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Biodiversity Advice Waikato  0800BIODIV (246348) 
In May, three years ago the Biodiversity Advice Waikato began as a free telephone service provided by Waikato Biodiversity Forum.  The public access to the telephone line became active the week of Mystery Creek. The logo now used by Waikato Biodiversity Forum was originally developed for Biodiversity Advice Waikato using BAW funds. 

The service has developed from a simple free phone line to a free support and assistance service including visits to sites, suggested options about funding sources and information about animal and plant pests.

Native plantings

After this length of time it is a thrill to hear about and see the sites of native plants developing which I have assisted with.  The very first farm site was a reasonably steep bank and I can see this from the road.  Coprosma robusta, Kanuka (Kunzea ericoides), Flax and Wineberry (Aristotelia serrata)  and others are dominating the grasses now.

Unusual BAW request for service

Recently one of the more unusual BAW provision of service occurred when I supplied a selection of New Zealand biological reference books as props ( or rather scene setting) for a short film centered round the Waikato River.  This project sounds very interesting as we Waikato residents know how mystical and beautiful the Waikato River is when viewed away from residential areas but the rest of New Zealand is less aware.

Jan Hoverd

Ph 0800246 348 (0800BIODIV)

Email biodiv@bioforum.org.nz
Habitat Enhancement Landcare Programme (HELP) Waihi

HELP was initiated in 1995 by the Waihi Gold Mining Company to support a variety of practical landcare projects being undertaken by all local primary schools. As the project expanded and the range of activities broadened a group of teachers, local conservationists and farmers formed an incorporated society (HELP Waihi Inc) to manage development and raise funds for a propagation/education facility. Over the following two years HELP Waihi Inc received substantial funding through Environment Waikato’s Environment Initiatives Fund, the Valder Ohinemuri Trust and the Lotteries Commission.  This money was used to complete a nursery/education complex  on land Waihi College leases from DOC.  The buildings were completed in 1998, mostly by skilled volunteers from the local community. 

HELP Waihi Inc has gone from strength to strength over the last ten years, receiving two Environment Waikato Environment Awards and one Department of Conservation Young Conservationist of the Year award along the way.

Projects

In the past 8 years the society has developed a mix of regular contract work for local bodies and specific initiatives with individuals and schools.

HELP Waihi Inc played a significant role in the recently completed Bridge to Bridge planting along the banks of the Ohinemuri River, working closely with Newmont Waihi Gold, Environment Waikato, Hauraki District Council, local volunteers and schools. The same project partners, together with NIWA, are now working on a ‘model’ restoration of the Waitete stream catchment. 

Bush remnants and reserves spread across the Hauraki District are being restored by our team of three experienced workers, with all projects managed by a professional ecologist.

Schools groups have an assortment of areas that they plant and maintain, mostly bushy areas near each school. All schools are currently contributing from the Waitete stream project, from plant propagation and planting through to water quality testing and riparian assessment.

Any of the services listed above are available to local farmers/landowners, care groups and schools, including maintenance of planted areas and the supply of suitable native plants at a very reasonable cost.

Website 

Check out the website www.waikatobiodiversity.org.nz. I welcome any feedback on the site to make improvements.  There are still a number of pages to be placed on the site as time allows. 
Focus Group membership

You are welcome to become a Focus Group member and/or attend the meetings. Contact me for details of the meetings and any other Forum related matters:

The Forum Coordinator can be contacted through Biodiversity Advice Waikato 0800 BIODIV (246348)
